
The 18 May 2022 meeting of Cypress Point Civic Association was called to order by President 
Bill Filbert at 7:00 p.m. Other Board members present were Treasurer John Bilzor and Secretary 
Ron Lee. The Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence were followed by round-robin 
introductions of all present. Pres. Filbert announced that there was not a quorum present. 
 
Guest Speakers: 

CPT Wilkerson of Virginia Beach 3rd Precinct was not available, but Pres. Filbert 
presented a brief review of routine safety precautions that everyone needs to remember to 
stay safe. 

Ms. Valerie Henschel of Virginia Beach City Traffic Engineering spoke on several aspects 
of setting and controlling speed limits within the city. She also reviewed the many steps 
involved in the City’s traffic calming program. A question/answer session followed. 

 
Old Business: 
 The minutes of the 02 February 2022 meeting were read and approved as read. 
 Treasurer Bilzor presented a report on membership levels and the collecting of 
Association dues. 
 President Filbert reviewed the recent Association hosted Garage Sale. Noting that the 
Association netted only $9.00 and half the participants were in Centre Green, he presented the 
question, “Is it worth the effort?” 
 
New Business: 

President Filbert presented the concept of a Cypress Association Response Team (CART), 
a group of neighborhood volunteers that could be quickly activated in the event of a local 
emergency or disaster. Following a positive audience reaction, he stated he would put together 
a formal proposal/plan of action. 

1236 Course View was announced as the winner of the 21 May 2022 Lawn Contest. 
 

Announcements/Upcoming Events:: 
 3rd Precinct CAC Meeting – 21 May 
 3rd Precinct Picnic – 25 June 
 CYPTCA’s next meeting – 02 August (Virginia ABC Board as guest speaker.)  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:57 p.m. 
 
Submitted, 
 
/Signed/ 
 
Ron Lee, Secretary 

 


